
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   

CORNERSTONE FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST CHURCH- 1510-19 EMERALD COAST EXECUTIVE VILLAGE, LIMAY, BATAAN, 2103 PHILIPPINES 

Dear Pastor, Church, and Friends, 
 
Praise God, from Whom all blessings flow!  
 
Over the last three months, God has been blessing the work, and we are excited to share 
the Lord’s faithfulness in the ministry. We are grateful to God for you as our faithful partner 
in our ministry here in the Philippines. Your unwavering prayers and support have kept us 
going. Thank you so much for your love for missions.  

On the month of May, with the emphasis on “Growing Together in Christ with 
Accountability”, our Sunday School Teachers seized the chance to organize their team-
building event on May 1 led by their Superintendent, Ptr. Renz Alegre, and Sunday School 
Principal, Sis. Lean Mutuc. The goal of this team building is to establish rapport, foster 
harmony, and help everyone involved realize how accountable they are to their students, 
to one another, and most importantly, to the church where they were called to teach God's 
word. We are committed to equipping the saints for the work of God's ministry, just as 
Ephesians 4:12 states, "For the perfecting of the saints, for the work of ministry, for the 
edifying of the body of Christ." 

Last June, one of our missionaries, Bro. Michael Angelo Carreon was sent to La Trinidad, 
Benguet to spread the teachings of Jesus Christ. He and some of our members were 
successful in their mission as over 90 individuals accepted Jesus Christ as their Lord and 
Personal Savior. We give all the glory to God for He is still in the business of saving souls! 
Additionally, we were able to establish a home bible study and five young people joined our 
Youth Camp 2023 in Bataan. We are grateful for your continuous prayers and support as we 
continue on our journey. 

We've had a resounding success with one of our yearly highlights! Introducing the 
"Supreme"-themed Baptist Youth Congress Fellowship Youth Camp in 2023. With Colossians 
1:17–18 serving as our theme scripture, we hold to the Preeminence of Christ as the source 
of all creation and believe that He is the center of Supreme Cause, Focus, and Love. As a 
result of His sacrifice saving us from sin, we can be sure of our everlasting life. In light of our 
previous year's success, we are determined to maintain an enduring attitude of faith at this 
year's camp. We teamed up with our honored guest, Victory Baptist Church of Paris, Texas, 
from July 26–29 to provide a reviving and uplifting camp experience. God is to be praised 
for the 250 people who have joined our camp, including youth, guests, and staff. Despite 
being faced with significant flooding and rain, we continue to give thanks and honor the 
Lord for the huge success of our Youth Camp 2023. Indeed, it was a blessed experience! We 
appreciate all of your prayers and encouragement!  

We kindly ask for your ongoing support and prayers as our financial obligations increase 
with the growth of our work and mission. Your continued generosity and prayers have been 
incredibly valuable to us, and we appreciate them from the depths of our hearts. We have 
many plans and objectives and are excited about the growth of our ministries. Specifically, 
we ask for your prayers as we work on fencing our Psalm 93 Campsite, which will cost 
$12,000 to complete. We are really blessed to have you all on our side and we are grateful 
for your prayers. We pray for you as well and we are honored by your steadfast devotion to 
missions. You can be confident that we will make every effort to reach as many people as 
possible with the good news of salvation. Let us continue to occupy until He comes!  

God bless you all and we all love you.  

In Christ,  

 
Bro. Ramil Ofrecio  

 

August 2023 
 
 

Special prayer request 
for our special need: 

 
FENCING: 

$12,000 FOR PSALM 93 CAMPSITE 
 


